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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

April 24, 2017 Meeting Minutes 
 
 
 
 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice Chairman Daniel Freitas, Clerk Charles Murphy, 
Town Administrator Mark Rees, and Administrative Assistant Anne O’Brien. 
 
Mr. Murphy called the meeting to order in the Town Hall East Room at 6:35 p.m.  The meeting 
was audio recorded by the Selectmen’s Office and video recorded by the Government Access 
channel.    
 

MINUTES 
 

• Mr. Freitas motioned to approve the minutes of the April 3, 2017 meeting, open session.  
Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

 
TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT 

 
• Mr. Rees said that he had met with Atty. Solomon, Cable Director Bobby Bruso, School 

Cable Director Drew Furtado, and Selectman Espindola to discuss upcoming negotiations 
with Comcast for a franchise agreement. 

 
• The Planning Board will hold a hearing to consider the Board of Selectmen’s marijuana 

moratorium bylaw on April 25, 2017.  Mr. Rees will be present to discuss the proposed 
bylaw at the Planning Board’s public hearing. 

 
• The Massachusetts Historical Commission has notified the Town of Fairhaven that the 

1950s wing of the Oxford School may be restricted as a structure of historical 
significance.  The Town does not agree that there is any historical significance to the 
addition wing, and will work with the Massachusetts Historical Commission to make sure 
that the issue will not interfere with the impending purchase and renovation by Stratford 
Group. 

 
USE OF TOWN HALL AUDITORIUM 

 
The Board accepted a letter from Fairhaven Improvement Association president, Barbara 
Acksen, requesting a waiver from the insurance requirement related to the FIA’s request to use 
the Town Hall auditorium as a back-up in the event of inclement weather at the Summer Concert 
Series.  The Board also accepted a sign indemnification form from Dr. Acksen as well. 
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Mr. Freitas motioned to accept the documents and grant the waiver of relief from the insurance 
requirement associated with the FIA’s use of the Town Hall auditorium.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  
Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

REQUEST FOR SIGNS – 28 MIDDLE STREET 
 
The Board received a letter from the Carrol Center regarding a request from a blind resident for 
additional signage in the area of 28 Middle Street. See Attachment A. 
 
The Board reviewed the recommendation of Officer Laurie Cannon, to install “Blind Person” 
and “Crosswalk Ahead” signs.  See Attachment A. 
 
Mr. Freitas motioned to follow the recommendations of the Safety Officer (Officer Laurie 
Cannon) and authorize the BPW to install the aforementioned safety signs in the area of 28 
Middle Street. Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

HEALTH INSURANCE RATES 
 
See Attachment B for a handout from Mark Rees regarding his study of health insurance rates for 
Town employees.  In his report, Mr. Rees showed what a health insurance premium increase 
(between one to four percent) would do to impact the balance of the health trust, and projected 
holidays to keep the trust fund stable (from one to four weeks of rate holidays).  Mr. Rees said 
his recommendation was to increase health insurance rates across all plans by two (2) percent, 
effective July 1, 2017. 
 
Mr. Espindola said that he would like to see the Town work on health initiatives to keep health 
insurance rates low.  He distributed Attachment C. 
 
After some discussion, Mr. Freitas motioned to support Mr. Rees’ recommendation, and increase 
health insurance rates for all plans by two (2) percent, effective July 1, 2017, with premium rate 
holidays to be scheduled as needed, depending on the trust fund balance.  Mr. Murphy seconded. 
Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

PUBLIC HEARING – 99 CHANGE OF MANAGER 
 
At 7:01 p.m. the Chairman opened a public hearing for 99 Restaurant of Boston, LLC, for a 
Change of Manager (Christopher D. Fortune).  Mr. Fortune was present.  Mr. Fortune said that 
he has been with the 99 Restaurant company since 1997 in various different locations. The Board 
noted that his application was complete and satisfied all its requirements; Mr. Fortune provided 
his TIPS certification to Ms. O’Brien.  Mr. Espindola opened the hearing to public comment.  
There was none. Mr. Espindola closed the hearing at 7:04 p.m. Mr. Freitas motioned to approve 
the Change of Manager for the Fairhaven 99 Restaurant location to Christopher Fortune.  Mr. 
Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
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FY18 OPERATING BUDGET 
 
Mr. Rees updated the Board and the public to ongoing budget meetings with the Finance 
Committee, including the consensus budget that he and Mr. Espindola were able to reach with 
the same. Various changes in the budget, including the additional firefighter, human resources 
director, and consolidation of the information technology department with the Schools, will be 
supported at Town Meeting by the Finance Committee. 
 

TOWN MEETING WARRANT 
 
Mr. Rees noted that there was a printed error on Article 31 for FY18 Community Preservation 
Committee appropriations, in that the total at the end of the appropriations was incorrect.   The 
correct total will be changed and distributed at Town Meeting. 
 
Water and Sewer union changes are still not available, but will be available prior to Town 
Meeting, as both ratification votes are expected by April 28. 
 
After discussion, Mr. Freitas motioned to recommend Adoption and appropriation of $750,000 
for Article 39: Wind Turbine Electricity Purchase.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. 
(3-0). 
 

DUSSAULT TAX AGREEMENT 
 
Mr. Freitas said that he and Mr. Rees have been involved in meetings with Nicole Dussault, 
representative for Richard and Carol Dussault, relative to their ongoing tax payment agreement 
issues and auto dealer/repair license dependency thereon.  Mr. Rees said that the tentative 
agreement is for the Dussaults to make their tax payments (both current and in arrears) in a 
timely manner, and if they fail to make their payment, their auto repair/dealer licenses will be 
automatically revoked, and the Dussaults will waive any right to a hearing. 
 
Mr. Rees requested authority to work with Town Counsel to draft a finalized agreement between 
the Dussaults and the Town.  Mr. Freitas motioned the same.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0). 
 
The Chairman removed the Marsh Island Restoration topic from the agenda because the Director 
of Planning and Economic Development was not available to discuss the matter. 
 

HARBOR DREDGING UPDATE 
 
The Board reviewed the Fairhaven/New Bedford Economic Impact Assessment, prepared for the 
New Bedford Harbor Development Commission. See Attachment D.  The Board also reviewed a 
letter from New Bedford’s Mayor Mitchell showing support for the dredging. 
 
Resident/Hands Across the River president Karen Vilandry requested to be recognized on the 
matter.  Mr. Espindola permitted Ms. Vilandry to speak briefly on the topic of harbor dredging.  
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Mr. Freitas said that he would like to contact the EPA and ask for assistance in air quality 
monitoring relative to the CAD cell dredging.  Mr. Freitas motioned to send a letter to ask the 
EPA for an overview of health concerns (if any) for residents, relative to the dredging.  Mr. 
Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). Mr. Freitas motioned to send the EPA a letter of 
support for the dredging on behalf of the Town of Fairhaven. Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0). 
 

ENERGY AGGREGATION PROGRAM 
 
Mr. Espindola presented the Board with the results of the Energy Aggregation program bids.  
See Attachment E. The Board took the matter under advisement. 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Under Other Business: 
 

• The Board acknowledged Roberto Medeiros from Lagoa, Portugal. Mr. Medeiros said 
that Lagoa has six sister-cities in the United States, including New Bedford, and would 
like to add Fairhaven to their list of sister-cities. He invited the Board to come visit 
Lagoa.  The Board took the matter under advisement and will be in touch with Mr. 
Medeiros regarding his invitation. 

• Although the Marsh Island Restoration topic was removed from the agenda, the 
Chairman granted resident Karen Vilandry a moment to speak on the topic.   

• The Board acknowledged a need for one more meeting before Town Meeting. Mr. Freitas 
motioned to set May 1, at 6:30 pm, as a Board of Selectmen meeting.  Mr. Murphy 
seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

• Mr. Freitas said that he would like to see “park maintenance” on an upcoming meeting 
agenda to address communication between individuals and departments when it comes to 
the alterations and upkeep of Town parks. 

• Mr. Murphy said that he enjoyed being a contest judge for the recent Mr. Fairhaven 
contest at the high school, and congratulated winner Matthew Brailey. He added that the 
organizers are still accepting donations for their After Prom event. 

• Mr. Espindola said that there was a vacancy for the at-large appointment on the Finance 
Committee, which will need to be filled by the Chairmen of the Board of Selectmen and 
Finance Committee, and the Town Moderator. He added that the current Finance 
Committee chair, Scott Fernandes, has expressed his intent to resign after Town Meeting. 

• Mr. Espindola thanked Brian and Jeff Wotton, and all the volunteers involved in cleaning 
up the Bike Path. 
 

At 8:11 p.m. Mr. Espindola motioned to adjourn. Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. 
(3-0).  
 
Respectfully, 
 
 



Fairhaven Board of Selectmen – April 24, 2017 Open Session – 5 

Anne O’Brien 
Administrative Assistant 
Minutes approved 05/01/2017 

Documents appended: 

Attachment A – Request for signage – 28 Middle Street 
Attachment B – Memo from Mr. Rees re: health insurance 
Attachment C – Handout from Mr. Espindola re: health insurance 
Attachment D – Harbor dredging documents 
Attachment E – SRPEDD Energy bid results 
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From: Robert J. Espindola
To: Edward Anthes-Washburn; Bill Roth; Mark Rees
Cc: "Straus, William - Rep. (HOU)"; Anne O"Brien
Subject: Harbor Dredging Discussion - Fairhaven Board of Selectmen, Monay, April 24th
Date: Friday, April 21, 2017 9:14:06 AM

Ed,

We are getting to this latter than I thought because we could not get it onto our April 10th agenda but I
wanted to let you know that we do have listed on our Board of Selectmen Agenda for next Monday, April
24th, a Discussion line item on "New Bedford Economic Development/Harbor Dredging".  Our packet will
include, for reference, the letters written by Representative Straus and Mayor Mitchell and I have referred
our Board to the Martin Associates Study.  We will considering writing a letter from the Town similar to
the two (2) that I just mentioned.

As I am sure you are aware, there are a number of people from Fairhaven (and New Bedford) who are
adamantly apposed to the EPA methods of using CAD cells for clean-up the super-fund sight.   I am
expecting they will show up at our meeting to voice their concerns.  If you have any advice on how to
address those concerns from the community on this particular subject (future dredging)  I would be
interested in hearing that from you in advance of our meeting.  Feel free to call my cell phone if that is
easier for you, today, over the weekend or Monday (whatever works best for you).

Right now we do not have this set up as an appointment, so it is not going to take place at a specified
time but, if you are available and interested in attending our meeting, you would be allowed to say a few
words about the economic importance of this proposed dredging work.

Please let me know if that is something you would like to do.

Best Regards,

Bob Espindola

Chairmen, Board of Selectmen
Town of Fairhaven
Cell (774) 263-1046

From: Robert J. Espindola
Sent: Tuesday, March 28, 2017 8:32 AM
To: Edward Anthes-Washburn; Bill Roth; Mark Rees
Cc: 'Straus, William - Rep. (HOU)'
Subject: RE: Port of New Bedford Legislative Luncheon 3/24

Ed,

Thanks,

Bob

From: Edward Anthes-Washburn [Edward.Anthes-Washburn@newbedford-ma.gov]
Sent: Monday, March 27, 2017 5:16 PM
To: Robert J. Espindola; Bill Roth; Mark Rees
Cc: 'Straus, William - Rep. (HOU)'
Subject: RE: Port of New Bedford Legislative Luncheon 3/24

Bob-
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April 10 should be fine- as of right now we would be looking at a Seaport Economic Council
application for Phase V design due May 1.
 
Thanks,
Ed
 

From: Robert J. Espindola [mailto:respindola@fairhaven-ma.gov] 
Sent: Monday, March 27, 2017 4:06 PM
To: Edward Anthes-Washburn; Bill Roth; Mark Rees
Cc: 'Straus, William - Rep. (HOU)'
Subject: RE: Port of New Bedford Legislative Luncheon 3/24
 
Ed,
 
It was nice to meet you on Friday.  Nice job with your presentation and the meeting in general.
 
Thank you for sending this over.  I did keep a hard copy of the letter and scanned and sent that over to
our office to be included in our packets for tonight's Board of Selectmen meeting.
 
I intended just to provide for information only to the other Board members about what went on at the
meeting on Friday and to ask that this subject be put onto our next Board meeting agenda for discussion
(too late by Open Meeting Law requirements post for tonight's meeting).
 
How time sensitive is this?  Our next meeting after tonight is not until April 10th.
 
Representative Straus ... It was nice to see you as well and thank you for this letter attached.  As I
mentioned to Elizabeth Warren when I had the chance to meet her briefly on Friday, we understand why
the discussion centers around New Bedford, but we also recognize the impact this would have on
Fairhaven.  While it would be much smaller in scale compared to New Bedford, it would still be very
significant to us.
 
Thanks,

Bob
 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Edward Anthes-Washburn [Edward.Anthes-Washburn@newbedford-ma.gov]
Sent: Monday, March 27, 2017 12:10 PM
To: Bill Roth; Robert J. Espindola
Cc: 'Straus, William - Rep. (HOU)'
Subject: FW: Port of New Bedford Legislative Luncheon 3/24

Bill, Bob-
 
FYI on the letters from Mayor Mitchell and Chairman Straus about Phase V dredging.
 



Ed
 

From: Edward Anthes-Washburn 
Sent: Monday, March 27, 2017 12:08 PM
To: 'Medeiros, Alves (HOU)'; 'Moynihan, Michael (SEN)'; 'Allard, Danielle (HOU)'; 'Riding, Audra (SEN)';
'Hart, Kevin (HOU)'; 'Centrella, Kirsten (HOU)'; 'Montigny, Mark (SEN)'; 'Cabral, Antonio - Rep. (HOU)';
'Markey, Christopher - Rep (HOU)'; 'Straus, William - Rep. (HOU)'; 'Koczera, Robert - Rep. (HOU)';
'Paul.Schmid@mahouse.gov'; 'Bill Straus'
Subject: RE: Port of New Bedford Legislative Luncheon 3/24
 
Delegation-
 
Thank you for everyone that made it to the luncheon on Friday.  I thought the discussion was very
fruitful, and all weekend the stakeholders that attended expressed their optimism and excitement
for the policy and infrastructure projects we discussed at the lunch.  The stakeholders were also
happy about the effective dialogue by everyone at the table.
 
I wanted to share the letter from Mayor Mitchell that was handed out at the meeting.  I know
Chairman Straus has already contacted the Lt. Governor on this topic, and I have attached his letter
as well. 
 
Over the next few weeks, I'll be working on the SEC application for design funding- I will forward you
all a draft when it's ready.
 
Best,
Ed
 

From: Edward Anthes-Washburn 
Sent: Thursday, March 23, 2017 3:35 PM
To: Edward Anthes-Washburn
Cc: Chandree Costa
Subject: RE: Port of New Bedford Legislative Luncheon 3/24
 
Delegation-
 
Thank you for everyone that RSVP'd for tomorrow.  I wanted to let you know that Sen. Warren and
Congressman Keating will also be there and Sen. Markey is tentative- more information to follow
soon.
 
Ed
 

From: Edward Anthes-Washburn 
Sent: Friday, March 03, 2017 4:46 PM
To: Edward Anthes-Washburn
Cc: Chandree Costa
Subject: Port of New Bedford Legislative Luncheon 3/24
 
Members of the New Bedford Delegation-
 



You are cordially invited to a Port of New Bedford legislative luncheon on March 24 from 12:00-
1:30pm at Seatrade's newest facility at 10 N. Front St. in New Bedford.  Fishing industry and other
port stakeholders will be on hand to update you on different developments around the waterfront
and discuss their policy and infrastructure priorities.
 
Please RSVP to Chandree Costa (cc'd above) with your availability and please don't hesitate to
contact me with any questions.
 
Thank you,
Ed
 
 
 

 
 

Edward C. Anthes-Washburn
Executive Director
Harbor Development Commission
52 Fisherman's Wharf, New Bedford, MA
(508) 961-3000
www.portofnewbedford.org
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